ITEM NO:

JOINT REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION AND LEISURE AND THE DIRECTOR OF PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE

TO THE LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE ON 13TH FEBRUARY 2002

SUBJECT: 
VISITS TO SCHOOLS

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

THAT Members views on the contents of this report are sought.

CONTACT OFFICER:   Russell Bernstein (0161-793-3530)

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S);

ALL

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  

Council Pledges

1.
BACKGROUND

1.1
At its last meeting Members of this Scrutiny Committee discussed the feasibility of visiting schools to support its work programme. To inform further discussion on this subject this report has been produced which outlines some ideas for how such visits could be undertaken.

2.
THEMES FOR VISITS
2.1
Visits could be undertaken on a themed basis, such themes could include the following:

· A particular curriculum area e.g. English, Maths, Science, Technology, ICT, Performing Arts, PE, SEN;

· A particular initiative e.g. learning mentors, EAZ (large or small), Space for Sports and Arts, beacon schools;

· A particular issue e.g. preparing students for transfer to FE, involving parents, links between special schools and mainstream schools;

· OFSTED reports.
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2.2
Obviously, Members thoughts on the ideas outlined will influence the schools, which can be visited. Members may also wish to consider the appropriateness of inviting Headteachers to Scrutiny Committee as another means of engaging dialogue on particular issues.

2.3
As well as schools, Members may wish to consider whether visits to other establishments that fall within the scope of this Scrutiny Committee would be beneficial. Other such visits could include the following:

· Leisure facilities e.g. Recreation Centres, Museums, Libraries;

· Non-school educational facilities e.g. Pupil Referral Units, the new Vocational Education Centre at Silverdale (when it is open), Salford Consortium.

3.
OTHER CONSIDERATIONS
3.1
Members will appreciate that organising visits is likely to generate work for the establishment involved. Consequently, the participation of as many Members of this Scrutiny Committee as possible would be helpful.
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